TOWN OF GREENVILLE, NH SELECTMEN'S MEETING March 16, 2013 Meeting Minutes

Note: This meeting was held during a recess for voting during the town meeting, held at the former Greenville Elementary School

Opened Meeting

Chairman Blease opened the meeting

In attendance: Chairperson Blease, Selectperson Bergeron, Selectman Reardon, Selectman-elect Tony Ste. Marie (Mr. Ste. Marie will be sworn in at the end of today's town meeting) Town Administrator Kelley Collins

Review and discuss a Request for Temporary Increase in Flow/Loadings to the Town of Greenville from Pilgrim Foods' engineers Sanborn, Head & Associates

The Town Administrator provided the Board members with a packet which included the request from Sanborn Head, an evaluation form, an email from our Operator, Gerry Curran with his recommendation and a copy of the March 6, 2013 settlement agreement, outlining how Pilgrim Foods can request additional flow and how the town should evaluate and respond to said requests.

Gerry Curran recommends not taking additional flow and/or loading at this time. We are still pilot testing chemicals as required by the Administrative Order and have come close to violating using the ferric chloride.

Selectman Reardon made a motion to deny Sanborn, Head & Associate's (Pilgrim Food) request for temporary additional flow and loadings, at this time. Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

Next Selectmen's Meeting

The Town Administrator noted that the next regularly scheduled Selectmen's Meeting would be March 27, 2013 but Selectman Reardon will be on vacation and out of town for the next two weeks so he will be unable to attend this meeting. Selectman Reardon will be back for April 3, 2013 if the Board wants to reschedule for then.

The next Selectmen's Meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 3, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. The Town Administrator also reminded the Board that they are scheduled to meet with Dubois & King on Wednesday, April 10, 2013 to receive their recommendation for a construction company for the High Street project.

Review and discuss abatement for 91 Mill Street

Mark Stetson/Senior Assessor from Avitar has met with Mr. Vaillancourt, as required prior to an abatement being appealed to the Board of Tax and Land Appeals (BTLA). They have tentatively agreed to reduce his assessment by \$7800 which reflects changing the barn from finished space to unfinished workshop area. Mr. Stetson needs the Board's approval. The Board is okay with this compromise.

Minutes submitted by: Kelley Collins/Town Administrator

Approved by:

Scott Blease/Chairperson_

unavailable to

Selectmen's Meeting Minutes March 16. 2013

Bulla Bergeron/Selectperson

Douglas A. Beardon